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T H E  N E W S L E T T E R  F O R  H A L E  C E  P R I M A R Y  S C H O O L

Thank you to all the parents who were able to attend the SATs and Multiplication Test meetings last week. If
you were unable to attend and require any information please contact your child's teacher. 

 
This week we will be hosting a Phonics meeting for parents in Year 1 on Wednesday after school and have

sent out details to Reception parents to attend phonics session in class in the coming weeks. 
 

We are still ensuring that classrooms are well ventilated as well as warm. Children may want to wear an
extra layer under their uniform (vest or plain t-shirt) until the Spring.

 
 Mid-Year reports went home on Friday if you have any queries regrading these please contact your child's

teacher in the first instance. 
 

Mrs Fenton
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Our twitter feed @hale_school has lots of pictures and examples of activities and children's
work across the school. 

 

This week we have the Fun Food Chef Pat in school working with all
classes in Year 1-6 ensuring that we cover essential parts of the DT

curriculum. Please ensure you have completed the online form for your
child to take part. 

The children in Reception will take part in  Mini Chef day on Wednesday
run by our own staff.   

Birthdays
 

As a school we will always help to make children's birthdays a special day. They are always welcome to come
in wearing birthdays badges, sashes and even hats!  

 

We have strived to follow ever changing Covid 19 guidance and measures for school and this has 
caused some disappointment to some parents as we have at times been unable to give out party invitations

and treats from home. 
 

As measures are now being lifted we are able to support parents by giving out invitations to children in the
lower years Reception and Year 1 if the invitations are for the whole class and you are unable to invite the

children in an alternative way such as whatsApp. Older children will be allowed to give out  invitations
themselves at the end of a school day again if this is for the whole class. 

 

Birthday treats can be sent into school to be given out at the end of the day these need to be individually
wrapped cakes, chocolate or sweets. We do have some children who have specialist dietary requirements
class teachers can support you with letting you know if there are any in your child's class so that you can

ensure no child is left out. 
 

Due to GDPR we are unable to give out lists of class names. 
 
 



Peace
Peace is this half terms Christian Value. 

We are now starting to meet as larger groups in the school hall for Collective Worship,
hopefully by half term we will be able to come together regularly as a school community. 

This half term Year 2 are raising money to sponsor a puppy for Guide Dogs for
the Blind. They will be selling sweet bags and doggy treats outside the pupil

entrance after school on Tuesday. 
All Priced 50p






